TOWN OF MEDWAY

OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE

Medway Senior Center, 76 Oakland Street
Medway, MA 02053

MINUTES

Meeting on October 27, 2009
Present: Patrick McHallam, Glenn Murphy, John Schroeder, Jim Wickis, Tina Wright; 

Guest: Mike Francis
1. The meeting was called to order at 7:07pm by the Chairman.
2. Comments from the public. Mr. Mike Francis wanted to discuss the use of the abandoned rail bed, and he delayed his comment until that topic was undertaken.
3. The minutes of the prior meeting were reviewed, but an insufficient quorum was present to approve them.

4. Update on legislative hearing on SB 90. Three members of the Committee-John Schroeder, Jim Wickis, Bruce Hamblin-attended the rally and the public hearing to support the passage of this bill. SB90 has been developed to better support the Community Preservation Act, by stabilizing at 75% the funding ratio provided by the state government. The concern of the OSC is to soon leverage some of the CPS funds for establishing open space parcels.
5.  Abandoned rail bed. Mr. Mike Francis described this rail bed as excellent for family outings and easy hikes. He questioned why a portion is for sale and asked if any is open to the public. The legal status of the rail bed is unknown to Committee members and it is unclear whether any of it is open to the public. The Committee decided to explore whether the town owns any of it and if so, whether an easement can be developed to protect it for public use. Accordingly, Tina Wright will draft a communication expressing this recommendation to the Town Administrator and the Board of Selectmen, via email, and a follow-up visit by the chairman, who will ask for clarification and a give a recommendation for public access. 
6. New open space mapping. Pat McHallam reports that the current map can be updated, as parcels are added. A discussion ensued about which current open space parcels should be added. Pat will upgrade the map, for review at the next meeting.

7. Update on new zoning changes. These were not available at the time of the meeting. 
8. A new ethics package, for all public officials, was given to Committee members.
9. Williamsburg OSRD. Jim Wickis will review the definitive plans for this project, and report on it at the next meeting. 

10. Seacord property. The chairman reports that he wrote a letter, over his signature only, to the Planning Board supporting a sub-division of that property. This would allow for a possible use of the bulk of the property as open space.

11. OSRP. The chairman reports that he obtained CPC approval for Gino Carlucci to proceed with a disability review of current town properties used as open space. This should lead to the final draft of the plan.

At 9:04pm, John Schroeder made a motion to adjourn to executive meeting, not to return to open session. This was seconded by Pat McHallam. Voting for this motion were John Schroeder, Patrick McHallam, Glenn Murphy, Jim Wickis, Tina Wright. Voting against: none.

Next meeting is November 24, 2009, at 7:00pm at Sanford Hall. This is a combined meeting with the Planning Board. After meeting with that board, the OSC will have its own meeting.

Submitted by Jim Wickis, Clerk, Vice-Chair
